
continued on Page 2 

VOL 21  |  ISSUE 15 |  August 5, 2016 

SEMI-MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF ARDMORE FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

READ ON YOUR DEVICE! DOWNLOAD THIS NEWSLETTER AT WWW.FUMCARDMORE.COM 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 

As a young boy, I remember so many times my mom, sister, and myself driving to 
Tinker Air Force Base to pick up my dad from being deployed overseas.  It was   
always a tearful event and a happy event, to see my dad safely home once again 
into the arms of his family.  Those moments and future times when we would be  
reunited, after being separated by work or school, were always times that I will 
treasure.   Sometimes I will watch the videos of our military families being reunited 
and it reminds me of the many homecomings that my family experienced.  
 

I was blessed to have parents that loved me unconditionally and were almost      
always really glad to see me.  There were times that my choices in life didn't line up 
with how I had been taught.  When I think back about the times I disappointed them, 
I have to thank God for their mercy and love.  God's graciousness was evident so 
many times in our relationship; much like the relationship with the Lord Jesus Christ.  
Many times I couldn't see how I could get out of a bad situation, but my parents, with 
prayer and God's wisdom, would be able to direct me in a good and godly way. 
 

We are all prodigals.  We all need the arms of our Heavenly Father to wrap around 
us and hold us tightðjust like my dad did when we would pick him up at Tinker Air 
Force Base.  You know, our flesh, the world, and even  Satan would try to convince 
us that our mistakes are too great to be overcome, or the sins we struggle with   
cannot be forgiven.  Please don't believe those lies.  I invite you no matter where 
you are, no matter what is going on in your life, to pray this prayer with me           
today:   Father in Heaven, I need you today.  You know my sin and my hurts.  I 
come to you  just as I am, asking that you will take me and wash me in your love 
and forgiveness. Take my life and use it as you see fit.  This is my prayer.               

Upcoming 

Events 
 

August 7 
Communion Sunday 

 
August 10 

Family Swim Party 
6:00-7:30pm 

Ardmore Community  
Water Park 

 
August 15 

Preschool Meet The Teacher 
11:00am - 1:00pm 

Fellowship Hall 
 

August 17 
FUMC Preschool begins 

 
August 17 

FUMC Kids begins 
6:00pm 

Fellowship Hall 
 

August 21 
Kindergarten Bible Presentation 

11:05 am  EPIC 
Sanctuary 



Puppet Ministry in Uganda 
By Mike and Carol Shutts 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ñWhat does hiding behind a curtain and holding your 
hand up for over five minutes at a time mean? Puppet 
ministry! This type of ministry is not as popular in the 
States anymore, but it is still very popular here in Africa. 
Since we arrived in Uganda three years ago, we have 
been looking for a way to get involved with a puppet  
ministry, and we finally found one with Scripture Union. 
 

ñScripture Union is an international organization whose 
aim is to use the Bible to inspire children, youth, and 
adults to know God. Scripture Union Uganda recently 
jump-started their puppet ministry. We are excited to get 
involved in it. The puppet team goes around to different 
churches and performs with scripts in English and       
Luganda, a local language. They hope to be able to get 
into the schools very soon. We have helped them by 
providing puppets and giving technical advice, and so we 
will go along to help in performances. 
 

ñWe meet every Saturday morning for devotions and  
practice. It is more than just a puppet practice. It is a   
Bible study and small group ministry all tied together. The 
puppeteers are young adults in college or just starting 
their careers, and we are very impressed with their    
spiritual maturity. It is great to not only help teach       
puppeteers but also to disciple these young people. 
 
ñWhile we are home on furlough we hope to get more 
resources to help this ministryðMike & Sharol Shutts.ò  

 

We have supported the Shuttsô through Mission Faith 
Promise. They are Mission Aviation Fellowship mission-
aries, serving in Uganda and the Democratic Republic of 
the Congo. We contributed $250 to this new ministry  
during the June meeting of our Mission Committee. The 
Shuttsô will be at Ardmore First this fall on Sunday,      
October 16. 
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In the blessed Name of   Jesus Christ.  Amen.  
 

I hope that I will see you this coming Sunday, as we 
look at the parable of the Prodigal Son.  I believe that 
there are multiple prodigals in this story.  We will look 
at the younger son and the older son and how they 
experienced the love of  their father. 
 
Jesus is Lord, 
Pastor David L. Daniel 
 
Join us on: 
Sunday, August 7 
Sermon Title:  Do You Remember Two a Days? 
Scripture:  James 1:1-8 
 

Sunday, August 14 
Scripture:  James 3:1-12 

SYMPATHY 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the family of    
Robert L. Williams, with his passing on July 8. A 
graveside service was July 18 at Rosehill Cemetery.  
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Barbara Ross with 
the passing of her brother, Keith Barry, on July 
13th. Services were July 18 in OKC.  
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Tracy & Holly Joy 
and Traci Cummings with the passing of their father, 
John Cummings, on July 23. Service was July 28 at 
Wanamaker Woods Church of the Nazarene in      
Topeka, KS. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with Sidney Douglass 
with the passing of her husband, Mark L. Douglass, 
on July 25. A private family service was July 27 at 
Harvey-Douglas funeral home.  

FUMC Preschool 
 

Our preschool still has several openings in the 
Pre-K and Kindergarten classes.  If you would 
like to enroll a child, please call their office at 
580-223-3672.  School begins August 17. 



Do you know a student who is heading to ECU Ada, SOSU 
Durant, or EOSC Wilburton this fall? If so, please let our 
Campus Directors know. They would love to reach out to 
them! 
 
Please use one of the following methods for each college: 
 

ECU Ada 
1) call 580-436-3400 
2) email ecuwesley@gmail.com 
3) filling out this short form on their website!  
     http://www.ecuwesley.org 
 

SOSU Durant 
1) call 918-423-0080 
2) email lakecountrydistrict@okumc.org 
 

EOSC Wilburton 
1) call 918-465-3322 
2) email hintonesquire@gmail.com 
  
Thank you! 

Sunday Video Technician  

Volunteers Needed 
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The 100 Nations Challenge 
 

We have supported Wes & Joy Griffin since the mid-
90ôs. They are both now directors of International 
Leadership Institute in Carrollton, Georgia. Wes    
developed a basic Christian curriculum of 8 core   
values that are taught in regional, national, and     
international conferences. With the paucity of Bible 
schools and seminaries in the Third World, these 
conferences have been catalysts for an explosion of 
evangelism on the world scene.  ILIôs challenge is to 
hold conferences in 100 nations by 2020. Ardmore 
First has supported this effort annuallyéthis June 
with $600. 
 
In a recent letter Wes & Joy wrote: ñIn This Day with 
the Master, Dr. Dennis Kinlaw writes, óWe are in  
partnership with the Triune One who is the Sovereign 
God, and he is out to redeem a world. The amazing 
thing is that he has entrusted a large part of that job 
to you and me, and the more amazing thing is that 
with his  empowerment, we can be used in his      
redemptive plan for the world.ô 
 
ñGod put us in places to be His witnesses so that the 
world may know He is the Lord. He put the baby   
Moses right in the middle of the most powerful family 
in the world, to be trained with the best educators in 
order to understand leadership and responsibility. 
Then God took him from the pharaohôs palace to lead 
and disciple an entire nation of people, so that the 
world would know that He is the Lord. 
 
ñThank you for making training possible in sometimes 
persecuted and remote parts of the world! We marvel 
at how the Lord has orchestrated opportunities to  
impact people groups with the Good Newsðso that 
the world will know!ò 


